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 RSCDS New York Branch     Autumn 2014 

Scottish Country Dancer           NY 

  A word from our new President, Ken Donnelly... 

www.facebook.com/RSCDSNYC 

http://www.meetup.com/The -New-York-
Scottish-Country-Dancing-Meetup-Group 

     Fellow Dancers,  First let us all give 
thanks and cheer to our outgoing President 
Tom Marshall for his long and dedicated ser-
vice and commitment to the New York Branch, 
in keeping us dancing and the Branch alive 
and well. Thank you Tom!  Iôm sure that first 
drink at the JC Ball will taste twice as good! 
 
     Tom was assisted by Secretary Sabrina 
Kirkpatrick who has kindly consented to stay on for an-
other term, for which I am deeply grateful. Iôm also very 
pleased to have as our new Vice President, Shelby 
Peak, and new Board members Donna Vermes and Fred 
Cotton.  Wendy Pally continues her duties as Member-
ship Chair with Chris Ronald carrying on his role as Cor-
respondence Secretary. Sam Kerns is our hard working 
Treasurer helping to keep us solvent, Sue Trapp our 
newsletter editor, Vivian "Meetup" Annapol and Sue 
Ronald, our Web specialist. Tapadh Leibh to all our 
teachers too - the Fergie's, Deborah/Peter, Ellen and so 
many more for your efforts. Special thanks go to the 
Pawling Committee this year for a splendid escape away 
from the hustle and bustle of daily life.   

 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     As we look forward to next year, expect gradual 
modernization of the Branch in line with changes at 
RSCDS HQ in Edinburgh, as well new regional and  
local events for your enjoyment. Our immediate 
challenges are to increase membership, attract the 
younger generation and build a stronger financial 
position, all towards creating a vibrant and sustain-
ing Branch in New York City.  And we will do it hav-
ing fun along the way with music and dance! 
 

     To kickoff our 2014/2015 season, thanks to Isabelle 
Smith, we dance at a new venue: St Bartholomew's 
Church on Park Ave. This provides us the excellent op-
portunity to build anew, to expand and grow. But to do it 
we need your help, so join in to help us on a new jour-
ney!  We need volunteers to serve on the House Com-
mittee, on general duties including set up for dance 
class, and volunteers to serve on the Finance Committee 
to oversee the financial well being of the Branch.  
 
     Lastly, it is all hands on deck to help make this year's 
JC Ball a success. Please help the JC Ball co-chairs 
Wendy Pally and Maureen Ocasio by reaching out to as 
many Dancers you know outside the Branch to encour-
age them to attend. We need to get attendance up.  
 
     I am always amazed 
at the skills and dedica-
tion of our teaching 
staff, the camaraderie of 
our Branch folks, and I 
always thoroughly enjoy 
the experience of Scot-
tish Country Dancing. If 
you have any ideas or 
comments on the 
Branch or wish to serve 
in some capacity please 
feel free to contact me 
at:  
203-947-6609, or 
kdonnelly@hotmail.com. 
Keep smiling... 
 

Slàinte mhor!       

Kenneth 

 

 

                                                                                            

                                     

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

Ken at the Round Hill Games in 

Connecticut.   

http://www.facebook.com/RSCDSNYC
http://www.meetup.com/The-New-York-Scottish-Country-Dancing-Meetup-Group
http://www.meetup.com/The-New-York-Scottish-Country-Dancing-Meetup-Group
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     This issue is brimming with contributions from our mem-
bers, hurray!  Please continue to submit photos from our 
various eventsðespecially ñcandidò shots, and anything else 
you would enjoy sharing with your fellow dancers. 
      Many thanks to everyone who supplied images, words, 
and ideas. Shelby Peak and Ross Parker are great shutter- 
 
 

bugs.  Lois and Dave Goldberg, and of course Sue Ronald,  
have been immeasurably supportive, and shown enduring 
faith in the continuity of Scottish Country Dancing, and this 
newsletter.  Happy dancing! 

 

P.S. Remember to look out for the hyperlinks!  

   

Sue Trapp 

Whiteface Mountain, your northern neighbor in the Adirondacks 
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The Teacher Candidate Class  
 

 
     The RSCDS New York and New Jersey Branches are jointly sponsoring a Teacher Candidate Class.  
We began classes at the end of August and have a group of 13 dancers at various stages in the RSCDS 
teacher training process.  Candidates come from four different states ï New York, New Jersey, Connecticut 
and Pennsylvania, and travel to HoHoKus in New Jersey for our Saturday classes.  
  
     The RSCDS procedure for training teachers is quite thorough, divided into five different Units, and takes 
several years to complete.   

                                                            Unit 1 focuses on the theory of RSCDS-style Scottish Country 

Dancing and involves studying a 250-page long Manual and taking a two 

hour exam on its contents.  Eight of our candidates are taking the Unit 1 

examination.  

 Unit 2 is a practical dancing exam and the candidates will know by 

heart 12 dances and be ready to brief and dance them to a high standard.  

We have nine candidates taking the Unit 2 exam.   

 Unit 3 is a teaching exam.  Candidates teach a step and a 16 bar 

phrase involving one main formation in 20 minutes.  When Candidates 

have passed Units 1, 2 and 3 they have gained their óPart 1ô and are able 

to teach RSCDS classes.   

              Unit 4 is an interesting one and, unlike the other units, it cannot be failed, although those sub-

mitting their papers can be told they need to gain more experience before they can fully qualify.  Hav-

ing passed their Part 1, candidates teach under the guidance of an experienced teacher who acts as a 

mentor.  Then, they submit to the RSCDS in Edinburgh a complete record of their teaching and lesson 

plans for a course of classes of at least six hours in length.  This process takes at least two years.   

 The final Unit 5 is another teaching exam and this time candidates are required to teach an RSCDS 

dance to 16 or 18 dancers, focusing on the steps and formations etc. necessary to dance the dance 

really well.  The Unit 5 candidates have thirty minutes of teaching time.   

     When a candidate has completed Unit 4 and passed Unit 5 they are said to have their óPart 2ô and are 

awarded the Full Certificate.  We have four candidates working on Part 2.  If you would like to read 

more about the teacher training process check out https://www.rscds.org/article/teaching-certificate-2.   
 
     Chris and Sue Ronald are the tutors for the course, Debbie Saun-
ders, NJ Branch President, is the organizer and handles all the pa-
perwork with the RSCDS in Edinburgh.  Theresa Forbes is our offi-
cial video director and is already working hard videoing our sessions 
to help candidates and tutors have real feedback on areas to focus 
on and progress made in both the dancing and the teaching. 
 
     New teachers cannot be trained, however, without YOUR HELP!  
Soon we will be sending out email messages asking you to volunteer 
your time and be angels (aka óstoogesô) at our classes.  We have a 
really great group - come and join us one Saturday!  Work on your 
own knowledge of technique and formations ïlearn dancing as well 
as dances.   If you are able, stay and have a bite to eat at a nearby 
diner after the class.  Make it a day of learning, fun and friendship!  

Weôll be in touch again soonééé..Chris and Sue  

 

https://www.rscds.org/article/teaching-certificate-2
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To see diagrams and videos of the dances check out  

http://my.strathspey.org/dd/list/2569/  

http://my.strathspey.org/dd/list/2569/
http://my.strathspey.org/dd/list/1316/

